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Rapporteur's Report

of the Mid-term Review of the ESF Programme

Phase Transitions and Fluctuation Phenomena for Random Dynamics in Spatially Extended Systems (RDSES)

This programme is chaired by Professor Frank den Hollander, who accepted to come and make a presentation at the PESC Standing Committee meeting in Cyprus (21-22 October 2004). The present report is based on his presentation, his written mid-term report and discussions which have taken place on the margins of the Standing Committee meeting.

The aim of the programme is to allow a community scattered over 14 countries to coordinate their efforts in the field of mathematical statistical physics. The approach is mathematical and theoretical, with issues both of a fundamental type, and, also possible applications and connections to other disciplines like biology, condensed matter physical chemistry and transport phenomena. From the mid-term report, the activities listed and the groups concerned, it is clear that the programme is following the description given in the original proposal in a faithful manner.

Activities include short visits, scientific exchanges, workshops, and an important part of training since three important summer schools will have been supported at the end of the programme, with an important fraction of the total funding (90 000 EUR a year). This decision is well explained and consistent with the other Steering Committee decisions. The Steering Committee has also met on several occasions and seems to have organised itself efficiently to manage the programme. The programme is representative of a sizeable scientific community of high scientific standard.

For these reasons, the opinion of the Rapporteur (which has been endorsed by the Standing Committee) is to recommend the continuation of the present programme. A suggestion is being made in order to improve somewhat the interdisciplinary nature of the programme. Interdisciplinarity of the programme is claimed to be in the nature of the problems addressed. While this is certainly true for the subjects listed, it is suggested to make an effort to link more efficiently to the people of other disciplines: it is possible by organising common workshops, or inviting experts of other domains, facing the same challenges in the understanding and description of physical phenomena. This is a difficult task, as it is for any truly interdisciplinary effort, but it seems worthy as it would transform a good programme into a successful and very exciting exercise.
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